Present: Edwin Rowhel, Bill Suydam, Madeleine Henley, Art Stonberg.

Meeting called to order at 7:30

Robert Holmes was sworn in as a member of the Parks and Recreation Board.

Ant Stenberg gave his report 89002, Plesent St. for a mobile home to replace the old mobile home. A variance was granted by the ZBA. Ant will check out the property to see that the Schofield can place the mobile home on the property.

A property owner objected to the decision of the ZBA on the Schofield property.

A sign permit was denied.

A permit was requested on the property belonging to Roger Croteau on Rte. 9. Madeluin refused the permit until Mr. Croteau can prove the septic is adequate to hold the proposed changes.

EXECUTIVE Section was voted by Ed Rowehl, second Bill Suydam.

Meeting called to order. No information from the executive session.

Conval Ballot voter extention. Dublin will close there poles on Saturday. All ballots will be impounded when the poles close Tuesday.

State approved the rest area on 202 for the hazardous waste collection pickup.

The ordinance to close the roads during mud season was signed. It someone with a load limit of \$0.000 pound is found to be driving on lown roads from March 15th to May 1, a fine of \$500 can be imposed.

Martin Nichols will be appointed deputy Town Clerk to take the Town Clerks place at Town Election and Meeting this week.

A letter to Shelley Nelkens was discussed. Being removed as chairman of the Hasmat committee will not prevent her from using her position on the committee to call the Municipal Association and or lawyers and presenting herself as representing the Town. Bill Suydam does not think the letter takes care of the problem which exists. Who will be put on as chairman if Shelley is not chairman? A letter to Shelly will be sent requesting information as to the formation of the Title III. Mike Oldershaw is a possable canditate, Steve Lape, Jane Hill as the Health Officer. Madeleine will call Grace Walker to see what and who is required to be on the board.

Minutes of March 6th approved as amended as well as the minutes of February 22 which was a meeting with Shelley Nelkens.

A letter was sent to Jue and Ann Hyland regarding the March 17th anniversary of two years since the fire on their Main St. property. If the building is not removed, the selectmen will proceed with fineing them until they have the building removed or rebuilt. Filing with the court

111 take place on Monday, March 20th.

A letter to Adds and Prints was approved. A bill to pay the printer was approved in the amount of \$562.51.

Meeting adjourned 11:15

em 3